081-Higgins\_060609

From:

Sidney Higgins <slensal@gmail.com>

To:

NEWHALLRANCH@dfg.ca.gov

Date:

Sat, Jun 6, 2009 1:27 PM

Subject:

Santa Clara River

Dear Powers of Positive Action at DFG,

Please deny Newhall Land and Framing any permits to further disrupt the Santa Clara River. They have not protected or mitigated as promised on their last project in Santa Clarita.

More than ever we need to guard our rivers and wilderness from phoney developers who don't actually care AT ALL about the natural world and its positive impact on human beings. Don't let "the economy" be their exuse for another round of environmental destruction.

Thank you, Sidney Higgins, Los Angeles

2

1

## 081. E-mail from Sidney Higgins, dated June 6, 2009

## Response 1

The Corps and CDFG appreciate your comment regarding Newhall Land and Farming, impacts to the Santa Clara River, and the proposed Project generally. Your opinion regarding these issues will be included as part of the record and made available to Corps and CDFG decision makers prior to any final decision on the proposed Project. With respect to your specific comment regarding Newhall Land and Farming's last project in Santa Clarita, please refer to **Topical Response 3: Natural River Management Plan Projects and Mitigation**.

## Response 2

The Corps and CDFG appreciate the comment provided in your letter. Your opinion regarding the proposed Project will be included as part of the record and made available to decision makers prior to a final decision on the proposed Project. However, because the comment does not address the content of the Draft EIS/EIR, no additional response is provided.